

Nova South 160 Victoria Street London SW1E 5LB United Kingdom

T +44 20 7802 4000 bhp.com

25 January 2022

Jessie Cato and Phil Bloomer Business and Human Rights Resource Centre

Jessie Cato - cato@business-humanrights.org
Phil Bloomer - bloomer@business-humanrights.org

Dear Jessie and Phil,

BHP response to the "Open letter in support of meaningful Company Expectations for EITI Supporting Companies" https://webassets.oxfamamerica.org/media/documents/Oxfam_open_letter_to_EITI_companies_January 2022.pdf

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a response to the above-mentioned letter.

BHP is proud to have been an inaugural company supporter of the Extractive Industries Transparency Initiative (EITI) and is currently represented on the EITI Board. BHP takes seriously its responsibility to meet the EITI Company Expectations and was pleased that BHP was found to be meeting all EITI Company Expectations in the inaugural 2021 EITI Assessment of supporting company adherence to the Company Expectations.

As your letter notes, an EITI Board review of the EITI Company Expectations is currently underway with the objective to clarify and enhance the Company Expectations. BHP is supportive of clarifying and enhancing the Company Expectations, and, as such is actively involved in the Review process which is being conducted through good faith negotiation under the auspices of normal EITI multi-stakeholder governance processes.

Yours sincerely

Emma Roberts

Vice President International Relations and Public Policy

cc: Maria Ramos, Associate Director, Extractive Industries - Oxfam - mramos@oxfamamerica.org